



[www.fletcherplace.org](http://www.fletcherplace.org)

**FPNA Meeting Minutes  
Tuesday, January 10, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  
Fletcher Place Arts**

**Attendees—Number in attendance: 20**

Glenn Blackwood Jeff Brown Dennis Carr Ross Christoph Emily Clossin Georgia Cravey Renee Harness Andy Howard Marlene Howard	Chris Huckaba Julia Huckaba Rauf Khalid Jeff Miller Larry Peffer Rhonda Peffer Gerold Schmid Joe Shoemaker Sarah Savage Stephen Williams
---	---

Topic	Comments/Actions	
-------	------------------	--

<b>I. Call to Order</b>	Glenn Blackwood – President <a href="mailto:glennblackwood@gmail.com">glennblackwood@gmail.com</a>	
-------------------------	--	--

<b>A.</b>	Introductions and welcome of new attendees. Review of December minutes. One change: Trinity Hart was not in attendance. The December 2016 minutes were passed.	
-----------	---	--

II. Special Guests	Comments/Actions	Additions (if applicable)
--------------------	------------------	---------------------------

<b>IMPD Downtown District Community Relations Officer</b> Officer Kim Evans <i>kimberly.evans@indy.gov</i> 317.327.6515 Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Downtown District Office: 317.327.6500 Non-Emergency Dispatch: 317.327.3811	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Some neighbors have posted on Nextdoor about a few break-ins. Officer Evans pulls the daily reports but only one was on the report she pulled. She asked about others on Nextdoor to inbox her and make a report and 6 other residents have reported break-ins. All of these break-ins happened on January 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> on Pine, Elm, East South St.</li> <li>Please make sure your report issues so IMPD can allocate correct resources to the neighborhood. You can also email Officer Evans.</li> </ul>	
---	--	--

<b>Mayor's Neighborhood Liaison, South Center Region</b> Lisa Laflin 317.452.0316 (cell) <i>Lisa.Laflin@indy.gov</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Not in Attendance</li> </ul>	
---	---	--

<b>City-County Council/District 19</b> Jeff Miller <i>jeff030167@indy.rr.com</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Transit was introduced and will be in 4 different committee meetings. At the end of February, it'll be voted on.</li> <li>Neighbors have brought up concerns with the homeless camp under the bridge on the Cultural Trail on Virginia Ave. Jeff has been speaking with a variety of people who can assist with this. Brian Payne has been involved as well. The Cultural Trail maintains the space but does not own it. It's up to the city. With the new ordinance about camp closures, if it's a safety issue, they can step in. If you feel unsafe while in that area, you can call the non emergency line.</li> </ul>	If you would like to be placed on Jeff Miller's mailing list to stay informed, email him to be added.
--	---	---

<p><b>Indiana House of Representatives in House</b> Justin Moed District 97 Office: 317-232-9768 Cell: 317-997-4914 Email: <a href="mailto:H97@in.gov">H97@in.gov</a> Website: <a href="http://www.in.gov/H97">www.in.gov/H97</a> Facebook: <a href="http://www.facebook.com/justin.moed">www.facebook.com/justin.moed</a> Twitter: @justinmoed</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• This session goes until April 29<sup>th</sup>. They'll be working on budget issues. Road funding will be a big issue. If you live in his district, he'll be sending out a survey to get input. For education budget, the concern is equal funding and to expand the pre-k program.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Fletcher Place Kids Neighborhood Association</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Katherine reported that they are trying to plan a Chinese New Year party for both kids and adults. They have also been working on designing and voting on tShirts for the Kids' Association.</li> <li>• They've also organized within the group, giving each kid member a role.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>III. Committee and Representative Reports</b></p>	<p><b>Comments/Actions</b></p>	<p><b>Additions (if applicable)</b></p>
<p><b>Finance</b> <i>Ross Christoph</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Final Financials for 2016: \$9,675</li> <li>• \$4700 membership</li> <li>• T-Shirts: we've already recovered the cost of the T-Shirts and there are still t-shirts for sale.</li> <li>• We had insurance and urban times that were not in the projected budget.</li> <li>• Total Ending Balance: \$9,675</li> <li>• Ross will work on putting together the budget for 2017.</li> <li>• Larry has all the volunteers for the auditing committee. They wanted to wait until the books for 2016 are closed. They should meet within the next two weeks.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Membership</b> <i>Dennis Carr</i> <a href="mailto:Carr550@gmail.com">Carr550@gmail.com</a></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• For the new year, our membership restarts so the actual number is always low.</li> <li>• Please renew your membership if you haven't done so.</li> <li>• You can renew online via PayPal through the FletcherPlace.org website. If you are signing up more than one account, you must go through the PayPal process for each one.</li> <li>• For 2016: 185 individual members and 27 business members.</li> <li>• Goals for 2017: improve the website for easier membership sign up.</li> <li>• If you are interested in helping or joining the membership committee, join them at Coffee with Neighbors on January 14<sup>th</sup> at Calvin Fletcher's Coffee Co.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Fletcher Place Land Use</b> <i>Andy Howard</i> <i>Trinity Hart (not in attendance)</i> <i>Larry Peffer</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Andy reported: February IHPC Meeting will be the Demolition Hearing and March will be Design Hearing on the Tom Batista's new idea for the old 'cell phone' building next to 1205.</li> <li>• The committee is trying to find a specific time to meet regularly.</li> <li>• Larry reported: January 4<sup>th</sup> Hotel Tango had agreed to accept our compromise. City Legal wanted to clarify 'unamplified'. It was clarified to a sound decibel. IHPC has approved it. They'll be</li> </ul>	

	open to 11PM on Fridays, Saturdays, and three holidays that have been clarified and decided on a head of time.	
<b>Social</b> <i>Sarah Savage</i> <a href="mailto:savsarah@gmail.com">savsarah@gmail.com</a>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Game Night at the Dugout on Wednesday, January 18<sup>th</sup></li> <li>• Bluebeard Dinner Club February 21<sup>st</sup></li> <li>• Coming soon: Pottery Night</li> </ul>	
<b>Urban Times</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No one has decided to take over the head of this committee, but if you are interested, please email the board.</li> </ul>	
<b>HUNI</b> <i>Jim Lingenfelter / Glenn Blackwood</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No update</li> </ul>	
<b>Southeast Neighborhood Congress</b> <b>SEND</b> <i>Rolf</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No update</li> </ul>	
<b>Bylaw Committee</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No update</li> </ul>	
<b>IV. Old Business</b>	<b>Comments/Actions</b>	<b>Additions (if applicable)</b>
<b>New Board:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Georgia Cravey announce the slate and it was approved.</li> <li>• Andy Howard—President</li> <li>• Larry Peffer—Vice President</li> <li>• Ross Christoph—Treasurer</li> <li>• Julia Huckaba—Secretary</li> <li>• Bryan Truex—member at large</li> <li>• Stephen Williams— member at large</li> <li>• Renee Harness— member at large</li> <li>• Jeff Brown— member at large</li> <li>• Sarah Savage— member at large</li> </ul>	
<b>Old Fletcher Place Sign</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Glenn is hoping it'll be installed in February. This must be cleared with INDOT.</li> <li>• We are still missing 3 signs and 2 brackets. We have one sign that has fallen but needs to be repaired.</li> <li>• Joe moved to pass this motion: <b>FPNA should purchase new signs and brackets if it's under \$500. If it's more than \$500 we'll bring it back to the group.</b> Dennis seconded it. Motioned passed.</li> </ul>	
<b>V. New Business</b>	<b>Comments/Actions</b>	<b>Additions (if applicable)</b>
<b>No New Business</b>		•
<b>IV. Adjourn</b>	<b>Comments/Actions</b>	<b>Additions (if applicable)</b>
	Meeting was finished at 7:50PM	

Respectfully submitted: Julia Huckaba